OHA Board Meeting July 30, 2015
Minutes of Meeting
Location of Meeting: Allison Bloodworth’s home 

Board Members in attendance: Allison B., Eddie, Kirsten, Sara, Sally, Suzette 
The meeting commenced at 7pm. 

  
Approvals
· Approval of minutes of last board meeting in June
· Agenda for this meeting
Treasurer’s Report

· All members’ dues have been sent, but two have not yet been received.
· The current Bank Balance is $28,109.   We will likely fall below our $10,000 cushion after paying for hay, for liability insurance and for the lease -- all due before December dues.  However, this is not a problem as it will only be for a month; the lease payment is November and dues come in soon after that.
Membership Committee Report: New Chair announcement; review term years (2 or 3 years); Certified mail requirement
We are currently looking for volunteers to be OHA’s Membership Committee chair. An email was sent recently with the job description. It was determined that the membership secretary should be a two year term, as most appointed positions are. However, the board could renew the same person for subsequent terms. Thanks very much to Heidi Cox for her two years of service in this position!
If the Membership Secretary cannot reach someone on the waiting list via phone or email, they should send mail to their mailing address with a delivery confirmation receipt (https://about.usps.com/publications/pub370/pub370_005.htm). 
EBMUD Report

For AGP credit, there are two gates that need to be installed; one at the pavilion and one on El Toyonal leading into the Pond pasture. Additional AGP credit will be obtained when Erica Braun and Wakean MacLean move the Lower Sullivan pasture fence line. 
It had been suggested that hay could be brought into the pastures via the gate into the Forest Meadow pasture if the dip outside the gate next to the road was improved. It turns out this is a drainage ditch is not in EBMUD’s jurisdiction, so we could make changes there without consulting them. However, they must approve any changes we make inside that gate.

A future AGP project could be the building of a hitching post in the pavilion area as EBMUD is willing to pay for this. 

Old Business

Status of Upper Sullivan Water Trough
The upper Sullivan trough has been fixed.

Rotation Plan & Hay Distribution
Erica Braun presented the rotation plan that she worked on with EBMUD. They were able to move us to Tier III [1] which doubles the amount of credit we get on our rent from about $1500 to about $3000. The adjustment goals from the prior year are:

· Use the (Upper) Sullivan more

· Shorten dormant season rotations to 4 weeks max to meet Tier III requirements

· Shorten winter stay in Forest Meadow slightly

· Shorten winter stay in Lower Sullivan Ranch by a week

· Encourage earlier Spring dieting for certain horses, so that time off pasture is shorter & horses healthier
To comply with this plan, EBMUD will need to exempt the Pear Orchard rotation from June 1-27 from the Tier III parameters, as once a year grazing for this length of stay has proven effective for fire control and pasture maintenance. Additionally, we will need to feed the horses in the Upper Sullivan in early November. We should have members coordinate dieting around April 10-23; we could probably use the Lower pasture corral at that time. Erica Braun believes the number of in-hand moves are not increasing with this new plan. 

The board approved the rotation plan contingent on EBMUD giving AGP credit for the new hay enclosure in the Upper Sullivan and considering our pear orchard rotation compliant with tier 3.  

Feeding Schedule

Kim Zvik presented the 2015-2016 feeding schedule to the board, and it was approved. The horses will be fed from Saturday, Sept. 12, 2015 through Saturday, Feb. 6, 2016.
Tanya Ericson’s application for Associate Membership
She will be working with Sally Weare, and her application for membership was approved.
New Business 

Lisa’s board position
Lisa McLaughlin expressed interest in stepping down from the OHA board due to personal reasons. The board would like to allow her to keep her position, though she may not be attending meetings, through the September Annual meeting at which time she can decide whether or not to continue or if someone new should be elected.

September General meeting: program and set date (45 days notice)

The General Meeting will be held on Saturday, Sept. 19 from 11am-2pm at the Red Barn. Potential agenda items include:

· Review the year and accomplishments

· Discuss Pasture Teams proposal

· Rotation Plan & Tier III

Additional item: Safety of Ring Pasture Fencing

Since all the brush was removed, several unsafe areas of the ring pasture barbed wire were discovered. Suzette Curran will mark the unsafe areas with safety tape, and it would be great to have a volunteer to re-string the top string of barbed wire near the bar gate on El Toyonal. We could also consider using the panels which were used near the Beer Can gate; there are two unused panels currently in the Beer Can corral.
Items Not Discussed due to time constraints:

· Planning Grid Review

Future Agenda Items
· New Pasture Management structure
· Chainsaw Protocol 
· Trailer Parking
· Review of Fire Abatement grant
Next Meeting: Tuesday, August 25th at 7:00pm – Sally Weare’s house, 6449 Harwood Ave, Oakland. Board can arrive as early as 6:45 for their potluck dinner with Board meeting starting at 7:00pm.  As a General Member, if you are planning to attend please let Sally and Sara know so we can plan for capacity.

Adjourned meeting at 9:00 pm. 

Minutes respectfully submitted by Allison Bloodworth, Recording Secretary.

Thank Yous: 
Thank you to Kim Zvik for her work on the feeding schedule, to Heather Pineda for her work on the hay delivery, Suzette Curran for marking the unsafe areas of the ring pasture with safety tape, Heidi Cox for her work filling open OHA horse spaces as the Membership Coordinator, and to Harvey Smith for hanging the pavilion gate. 
Many more thank you recognitions are due – if you want to “toot your own horn” for the next Board Meeting minutes please send those items to Allison (abloodworth@gmail.com) to include (and please identify Tooting Your Own Horn in the subject line – it’s hard to keep track but we’re trying).  
Notes:
[1] The section on “Prescribed Grazing” on page 10 of the 2013-14 AGP, posted on the website: http://orindahorsemen.org/node/94 provides the overall guidelines:
" A three tier approach will be used to determine rent credit for rotational grazing.  The grazing schedule and appropriate level of rent credit will be established in the lessee’s Annual Grazing Plan (AGP).  EBMUD has sole discretion for determining grazing periods and schedule.  Monitoring will be conducted during the grazing year to assure the grazing schedule was adhered to and no overgrazing occurred.  Upon successfully implementing the grazing schedule without exceeding the District’s grazing level standards during the year, the rent credit will be issued at the end of the grazing season. 

Tier One:             0% of Annual Rent available for AGP credit.

Minimum grazing rotations are met as described in the RRMP and Allotment Management Plan.

Tier Two:            15% of Annual Rent available for AGP credit.

The livestock will typically be managed as a single herd with stock densities approaching one animal per grazeable acre.  Grazing periods during growing season are 4-6 weeks maximum with a minimum of 30 days rest.  During dormant season, grazing periods are 6-8 weeks with a minimum of 60 days rest.

Tier Three:            30% of Annual Rent available for AGP credit.

Must meet all the minimum requirements above plus: During growing season, stock densities greater than one animal per graze-able acre and grazing periods of one week or less.  During the dormant season, stock densities less than one animal per grazeable acre and grazing periods 2-4 weeks."

